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DESCRIBE THE PRESENT AND ORIGINAL (IF KNOWN) PHYSICAL APPEARANCE

Situated on the corner of Washington and Second Streets and within one block 
of the Obion County Courthouse and City Hall, the Post Office building is an 
excellent interpretation of Georgian Revival with classical details.

The building is constructed of red brick with twelve over twelve double hung 
sash windows. Concrete has been used as an accent in window sills, keystones 
and the raised foundation. The flat roof is encircled with a concrete 
balustrade and highlighted with a white cupola surrounded by a black iron 
railing. In the background is a brick chimney stack.

When first built in 1913, the Post Office was rectangular and contained one 
story, basement and mezzanine. Due to the increasing need for additional 
space to accommodate expanding postal operations, a wing was added and 
workroom enlarged in 1965. The one-story brick wing and expansion does not 
match the slope of the roofline as the excess space was considered unnecessary 
at the time of construction. However, the addition is compatible with the 
original facade. It carries over the theme of double hung sash windows with 
keystones and concrete cornice.

Rising one and a half stories, the Central Pavillion dominates the main 
facade. Approached by a concrete flight of steps, six concrete columns of the 
Ionic order support the entablature of metophes and triglyphs. Directly above 
tne entablature is a modillioned cornice which encircles the portico. On 
either side of the entrance is an arched window with brick voussours and 
concrete keystones. The front entrance is accentuated with an arched transom 
above the door and framed with concrete voussours.

On the mezzanine level, there are two windows, both double hung sash with 
concrete sills, wood surrounds and concrete keystones. Three rectangular 
marble panels inset into the brick facade are located directly above the two 
arched windows and doorway. Above the modillioned cornice is a concrete 
balustrade punctuated with rectangular openings containing rows of 
spindle-shaped balusters. Each of these openings is aligned with the windows 
in each bay.

Approximately 7,500 square feet was added in 1965. Interior renovations 
include installation of modern entrance doors, and interior customer lobby 
doors and carpet in Postmaster's office. Except for the doors, the lobby area 
has more or less been virtually retained. The marble wainscotting with marble 
border, terrazzo floors, plaster walls and high plaster ceilings have been 
well preserved. Except for being battered and knocked by mail carts, the 
plaster walls in the workroom are in fair condition also. The old boiler room 
is now used for storage. The central heating and air system installed in 1965 
replaced the outdated steam system. Oak wainscotting and chair rails are 
prevalent throughout the building. The floors have been converted to vinyl 
tile and bathrooms display old towel bars, marble lined walls and toilet 
equipment that is still intact and retains the old flavor of the early 1900's.
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STATEMENT OF SIGNIFICANCE

Completed in 1913 under the supervision of Supervising Architect, James Knox 
Taylor, who served from 1897 to 1912, and constructed by George W. Stiles 
Construction Company, the Union City, Tennessee Post Office is significant in 
several respects. Architecturally, the building illustrates how Mr. Taylor, 
who subscribed to classical styles of architecture for government buildings, 
incorporated the details and idealism of contemporary national trends into 
local prominence.

The Post Office building was designed during a period when architectural 
individualism was strongly emphasized. James Knox Taylor believed that, 
"Government buildings are essentially single propositions - that is, they are 
not similar; there is no similarity between them and other constructions. 
Each is individual in itself." This view, implying a firm resistance to the 
notion that designs for public buildings could be standardized set the period 
of Taylor's tenure apart from succeeding years. It was also the first 
building in Union City to contain revolving doors and terrazzo floors.

Representing an excellent impression of Georgian Revival, the 
well-proportioned symmetrical facade and classical details are not to be found 
in any secular building in Union City or Obion County, Tennessee. It is also 
significant to note that Mr. Taylor's buildings were generally the most 
important of local buildings, and taken together, were seen daily by thousands 
who had little opportunity to feel the influence of the great architectural 
works in the large cities.

The Union City Post Office building is one of 335 designed during the period 
of 1900-1915.
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